PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
ITEM NO.

REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR

LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

TO THE LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

ON THURSDAY 22ND JULY 2004

TITLE:   SPECIAL OBJECTORS MEETING WITH REGARDS TO THE RENEWAL OF A PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENTS LICENCE

RECOMMENDATIONS:   THAT MEMBERS HEAR THE OBJECTIONS AND CONSIDER THE APPLICATION TO RENEW

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:     A SPECIAL OBJECTORS MEETING WITH REGARDS TO THE RENEWAL OF A PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENTS LICENCE FOR THE BULLS HEAD, HIGH STREET, WALKDEN

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:       APPLICATION TO RENEW

(Available for public inspection)        LETTER OF OBJECTION





           PETITION FROM LOCAL RESIDENTS

                                                           COPIES OF FILE NOTES AND MESSAGES

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

N/A

SOURCE OF FUNDING:

LICENCE FEE

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:

SENIOR LICENSING OFFICER

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A

CONTACT OFFICER:


JANE NUGENT, SENIOR LICENSING OFFICER

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)        WALKDEN

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES

CRIME AND DISORDER

(Continued Overleaf)


Applicant


Premises


Hours
Mrs. S. Burrows

The Bulls Head

Noon to 11pm Monday to Saturday





12 High Street


Noon to 10.30pm Sunday





Walkden

Background

The Licensing Department have received many complaints regarding noise nuisance from the residents of High Street who live just across the road from the Bulls Head, High Street, Walkden.

At renewal of the Public Entertainments Licence on 15th June 2002 a Special Objectors Meeting was held due to the complaints regarding the noise nuisance at the premises, in particular when entertainment was being carried out.  

Members decided to renew the Public Entertainments Licence for a three-month period after the Licensee at that time, Mr. Cruickshank, gave an undertaking to ensure the entertainment was kept at a reasonable level.  He further went out and stood in front of the residential properties in order to gauge whether the entertainment would disturb the residents.  As a result, after a further review by the Panel, the licence was duly extended until renewal date after the three-month period because there had been no further complaints.

Mr. Cruickshank  has since left the premises and Mrs. Burrows is now the licensee and applicant of the Public Entertainments Licence renewal. 

As can be seen from the attached file notes and letters of complaint, since Mrs. Burrows became licensee, the Licensing Department has received many noise nuisance complaints.

Also enclosed is a letter of objection from one resident and also a petition from several other residents that was sent to Cllr. Val Burgoyne in which they object to the renewal of the Public Entertainments Licence.

Due to unforeseen circumstances the complainants are unable to appear before Panel Members this morning, but have asked that Members consider the objections raised and decide upon the matter.

There is no statutory basis for making objections, but it is the practice of the Council to hold a Special Objectors Meeting.  Objectors are required to give adequate grounds for the objection in order that the applicant can consider any possible compromise or agreement.

Members are asked to listen to the application and consider the objections and make a decision regarding the renewal of the Public Entertainments Licence.

If refused, the applicant has a right of appeal at the Magistrates Court and the time in which such appeal must be made is within 21 days of the decision being notified to the applicant.

